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May 8, 2007

Metropolitan Planning Commission
Knoxville, TN

VIA FAX

RE: 5-B-07-SP
M.A. Schubert / Babelay Road / Harris Road 

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing to you regarding the proposed rezoning and Sector Plan Amendment in the above-referenced matter. 

There are several reasons why the proposed development is inappropriate for the subject property. To begin with, the 
Northeast Knox Sector Plan designates much of the property as Slope Protected and calls for uses consistent with the 
property’s rural surroundings. Additionally, the property is located in the Rural Zone in the Growth Plan. Both Harris and 
Babelay Roads are very unsuitable for such a significant increase in the amount of traffic, especially Harris Road, which is 
very narrow with no shoulders. 

The drainage for the property is also a big concern because of the steep slope and deforestation of such a large amount 
of the slope. Replacing the trees on the ridge with such a large amount of impervious surfaces will likely cause Babelay 
Road and surrounding properties to flood. Ritta Elementary School cannot handle all of the children that are slated to 
attend there because of the multitude of new developments that are springing up in this area.

Finally, a development of this size would be very inappropriate with the surrounding uses, and approval of this rezoning 
and Sector Plan Amendment would likely cause others to ask to rezone their property as well. There is not enough 
infrastructure to allow this to happen, and there are no plans to upgrade roads, schools and utilities that we are aware of. 

Please - we would sincerely appreciate your consideration in opposing this property rezoning and the Sector Plan 
Amendment.

Thank you,

Lisa Starbuck
President
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